

Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs

500 Montgomery Street, Suite 350 • Alexandria, VA 22314 • (703) 535-5990 • www.cacrep.org

June 22, 2023

Dr. Shalini Mathew Department of Psychology and Counseling Northern State University 1200 S. Jay Street Aberdeen, South Dakota 57401

Dear Dr. Mathew:

I am writing in follow-up to the Digital Delivery Pathway Substantive Change Decision Letter addressed to you and dated February 27, 2023. That letter notified you that the CACREP Board of Directors ("Board") had approved the inclusion of a digitally delivered program pathway in the accreditation for the Clinical Mental Health Counseling (M.S.Ed. degree) and School Counseling (M.S.Ed. degree) specialty areas.

This letter addresses program graduate recognition for the fully digitally delivered pathway addressed in the Digital Delivery Pathway Substantive Change Decision Letter. The Board recognizes the development of the fully digital pathway as reflective of and an evolution of the program modifications the program initiated in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. Based on this recognition and the Board's decision to include the fully digital pathway in the accreditation for the specified specialty areas, graduates of the fully digital pathway from March 2020 forward are considered graduates of a CACREP-accredited program.

Thank you for your continued commitment to the CACREP accreditation process and your due diligence in reporting on the development of the fully digital program delivery.

Sincerely.

cc:

M. Sylvia Fernandez, Ph.D.

M. Sylvia Fernandig, Ph.D.

President and CEO

Dr. Heather Scott, Chair, Department of Psychology and Counseling